AUDIT/FINANCE/PURCHASING/BUDGET COMMITTEE January 10, 2024

Present: Venise McWard, Chairman, Tim Carlson, Linda Curtin, Vicki McMahon, Ken

Franklin

Absent: None

Other Present: Bryan Sharp, Mary Barry, Betty Asmussen, Lucas Domonousky, and Elizabeth

Hile.

The Audit/Finance/Purchasing/Budget Committee met on Wednesday, January 10, 2024 at 6:30 p.m. at the Christian County Courthouse, Taylorville, Illinois. The purpose of the meeting was to address agenda items and any other matters properly brought before the committee. Roll call was taken and there was a quorum.

CLAIMS

Motion by Tim Carlson and second by Linda Curtin to recommend to the full Board to approve the claims presented for January. A roll call vote polled all ayes. Motion carried.

PUBLIC COMMENTS

None

ARPA ORDINANCE 02023 CB 004 – PROTECTIVE TECHNOLOGIES

Treasurer Asmussen noted the ARPA Ordinance O2023 CB 004 for the new metal detection/x-ray equipment at the entrance of courthouse was approved by the Board in January of 2023 but the bill from Protective Technologies International was missed and not paid. In the meantime, because this money had not been spent, the \$28,770.00 for this project was moved into Ordinance O2023 CB 024 which is the remaining ARPA funds to be used for court house projects and improvements. Because this metal detection/x-ray equipment is used in the courthouse, Betty feels the \$28,770.00 payment qualifies to come out of that ARPA ordinance. No action is needed. Betty wanted to update the committee regarding this matter.

Treasurer Asmussen also advised the committee that Chairman Sharp had inquired earlier today about amending Ordinance O2023 CB 024 for consideration of another project. She advised by federal guidelines all ARPA funds were to be appropriated by December 31, 2023 and no further amendments can be made. Approved and appropriated projects have two (2) additional years to be completed.

2024 BUDGET - GIS FUND

Treasurer Asmussen wanted the committee to be aware of a situation with the GIS Fund budget where Bellwether dropped a line item when creating their budget reports. She presented copies of budget information provided to Bellwether showing \$57,000 for GIS Software and Mapping as well as Bellwether's report showing where the \$57,000.00 dropped off the budget. Betty contacted Rich Hopper, our Auditor, who advised because this amount is not in the General Fund and the Supervisor of Assessment controls these funds that in our audit he will note this as a clerical error. Betty advised the Budget on the website has been updated but the only item updated was the GIS Fund budget. No action is needed.

HRA 6 MONTH TOTALS

Since we have been in the HOPETrust plan for just over 6 months now, Chairman Sharp requested they provide the committee with HRA numbers. HOPETrust will be presenting that information as well as be available for questions at next month's Finance Committee meeting.

COPY MACHINE - BOARD OFFICE

Costs to upgrade the copy machine in the Board office were included in the FY24 Budget. Cost estimates were provided from Ricoh and Minolta. The estimate from Ricoh was more cost effective. No action is needed.

ESPY GROUP

A representative from the ESPY Group recently contracted the Board Office inquiring if there would be interest in services they provide which reviews regular monthly expenses looking for cost savings. The representative advised there is little work associated with getting started for review of expenses and the only cost is IF cost savings are found in which they retain a portion of those savings with the remaining savings going to the County. Contact information for the representative will be provided to Treasurer Asmussen for further inquiry.

POSSIBLE FUNDING FOR WATER TESTING IN CHRISTIAN COUNTY

Committee Chair McWard advised this matter was also referred to the committee by Highway, Building and Grounds. The recommendation was to approve an amount not to exceed \$2,000.00 to the Christian County Health Department for water testing kits and cost for test processing samples in a half mile radius of the Ameren excavation site with approval from Finance and Board recommendation.

Motion by Ken Franklin and second by Vicki McMahon to recommend to the full Board to approve providing an amount not to exceed \$2,000.00 to the Christian County Health Department for the purchase of water testing kits and test processing costs for water samples within a half mile radius of the Ameren excavation site with the money coming from Contingency Fund. A roll call vote polled all ayes. Motion carried.

REFERRALS FROM OTHER COMMITTEES

The only referral was for funding for water testing which was addressed by the Committee.

OTHER MATTERS

Chairman Sharp noted it was brought to the attention of his office that the County Clerk requested to be placed on next month's committee agenda with a recommendation for election judge pay which is required by Statute to be approved by the Board. Bryan noted that in 2022, in the County Board Rules sections related to election judges, polling places and election judge pay was removed from the rules by the Board. This matter will be placed on the January County Board meeting agenda.

Motion by Tim Carlson and second by Vicki McMahon to adjourn. All members were in favor. Motion carried.

Respectfully submitted,

Venise McWard Finance/Audit/Purchasing/Budget Committee Chairwoman 01/10/2024